
 

 

East Slope Back Country Horsemen 
Regular Meeting       July 12, 2018   7:00 PM 

Pondera Co EOC 
 

President Fred Fitzpatrick called the meeting to order.  Attending were Bob Hermance, Joe and Helen 
Suta, Clete and Patsy Gregory, Fred Fitzpatrick, Lisa Schmidt and Le Ann Hermance. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were published in the newsletter and were accepted as published with 
no changes.  Treasurer’s report was given by LeAnn and there were two bills presented.  Helena for 
$64.60, food for project and Fred $32.40 for posters on the Poke Ride.  Helen moved to accept the 
treasurer’s report and pay the bills, Lisa 2nd, approved. 
 
No correspondence or committee reports. 
Work project at Swift Dam July 14th.  Zane had road around the lake and there were a few spots that 
needed work.  Crew for this weekend’s project will be Helena and Joe, Clete and Patsy, Bob, Marty Metz 
with Lisa and Abby coming up on Sunday. LeAnn will be up on Saturday night. They hope to get all spots 
fixed and look for the Old North Fork trail to be worked on. 
 
Poker ride will be August 5th.  Fred handed out the posters to be put up and discussion on who was 
going to what businesses.  We have a work project scheduled for the last weekend of the month to 
finish any work that needs to be completed.  Joe will pick up the tools.   
 
The next meeting has been rescheduled for Thursday, July 26th at 7 pm, in the EOC.   Discussion will be 
on finalizing the poker ride and work project.   
 
Reminder that the Youth Horse Kids Camp will be August 9th at Johnson Crossing, starting at 8 am.  
Reminder to all who go, take your own food and beverages.  
 
No further business, meeting adjourned. 


